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Dear parents,

On the occasion of the Artsakh support meeting, the Kindergarten classes of the AGBU Schools, in
addition to Grades 1-8, will not have school on Wednesday, the 25% of January 2023. Classes
resume on Thursday, the 26™ of January.

On that day, the students of Grades 9-12 come to school in the morning during the regular times,
and have regular classes (according to the schedule) till 11:30AM, after which they use the school
buses to join the gathering in Bourj Hammoud, in the “Center Arine” area. At the end of the event
(Around 1:30PM), students either return to school using the school buses, or (based on their
parents’ consent) are released from the point of gathering in Bourj Hammoud. Students returning
to school are released around 2:00PM, and use their usual means of transport to return home.

Parents of students in Grades 9-12 are kindly asked to complete the form posted below, and return
it to school through their children on Wednesday, the 25t of January.

Thank you, in advance, for your cooperation,
The Administration

24/1/2023

|, the undersigned, parent of , under my
full responsibility accept the participation of my child in the Artsakh support meeting.

At the end of the event, | agree that my child:
[ Is released at the venue of the event, and returns home privately.
L1 Returns to school, and returns home using the regular means of transportation.

Parent name and surname:

Parent signature:

Date:
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